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Celebrating Academic Excellence 
This year over 160 students participated in the 
International Competitions and Assessments for 
Schools (ICAS) competitions. This competition is 
an independent, skills-based assessment program 
designed to recognise and reward academic  
excellence.   

 

These tests are very different to the National  
Assessment Program for Literacy and Numeracy 
(NAPLAN) Tests as they are designed for high  
potential and high achieving students.  
 

Bellevue Hill Public School students performed 
above the average within Australia in English, 
mathematics, digital technologies, spelling and 
science. In these areas students were awarded 
one high distinction, 38 distinctions, 69 credits 
and 25 merits. Congratulations to all our students 
who participated! 
 

Community Support 
Many thanks to the whole school community for 
your support of our Year 6 students. Thanks to 
your generosity over $6,000 was raised in raffles 
and the online purchases. An amazing effort!! 
 

Thank you and happy holidays!! 
I would like to take this opportunity to thank you,   
all our parents and carers, for your support 
throughout the term. I am delighted that we were 
able to deliver learning at school for the term.   
 

I would also like to acknowledge all the hard work 
and professionalism of all our dedicated teachers 
who have done a remarkable job throughout the 
year.  
 

Term 4 will be exciting with Book Week to be held 
in Week 2 and the virtual Art show in Week 7.  
 
 

Wishing you all the best for a restful and relaxing 
school holiday break! We look forward to  
welcoming the students back to school on  
Monday 12 October, 2020.  

Cherie Stone 
Relieving Principal 

Principal’s Report 
 
 

Leadership and student voice 
The Bellevue Hill Public School captains met with 
Ms. Walkersmith, Ms. Vlahos and myself this week 
to discuss a  number of initiatives they  
implemented in Term 3. This year has been a very 
different year for our leaders. Many of the  
activities they would normally be involved in have 
been cancelled or modified due to the  
Department’s COVID-19 health guidelines. When 
we met at the beginning of the term they were 
innovative in conceptualising ideas on what  
leadership might entail under the guidelines.  
This included:  

• The captains presenting at the virtual whole 
school Monday morning assembly; 

• All leaders presenting at the Friday year  
assemblies; 

• The SRC captains leading the K-6 SRC in  
conceptualising and running a number of 
interest clubs at recess and lunch. These  
included: arts & crafts, robotics, soccer world 
cup, netball and K-2 organised games.  

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
All these leadership activities have been received 
with enthusiasm and are highly valued by the  
students and teachers.  The feedback is over-
whelmingly in favour for these continue in  
Term 4.  
 
Our leaders provided  a mature insight into what 
was working well and what could be improved in 
each of the activities, the organisation,  and the 
communication strategies.  I would like to  
congratulate them in the job that they are doing 
leading our school on behalf of all the students.  



 

 

 
 Year 5  

‘Camp Alternative’ FUN! 
 
Due to COVID-19, unfortunately Year 5 was unable to 
attend the usual Great Aussie Bush Camp this year.  
However, the fun was not missed as the Year 5  
teachers organised two days of fun filled activities 
including: cooking, ‘an amazing race’, an excursion to 
Cooper Park, and some sporting activities! 
 

 



 

 

 

 
Russian Classes  

Harmony Day Certificates 
 

Year 3-6 students proudly present their 
Certificates of participation in 2020  
Harmony Day – Poster Competition.  
 
This year the theme was “Picture a World 
in Harmony”.  
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 

 



 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 

Merit Awards 
Week 9 & 10 

 
 

Kindergarten:  Ethan N, Rosalie B, Elli S, 
               Diego R, Maya A, Lilya B, Levi F, 
    Ari G, Charlie G, Isaac B, Lily J,  
               Noah W,  Luka M,  Jodi F, Eli O,  
               Maya R, Victoria U 
 
Year 1:  Riley S, Josh C, Josh L, Brooklyn S,  
               Thomas D, Luca G-R, Jonathan K,  
               Mia E, Kosta S, Isla H, Olive W,  
               Theo T 
 
Year 2:  Vivienne L, Casey S, Nikola B,  
               Luca P, Elaad S, Enzo B,  
               Nicolas A, Maya S, Sarita B,  
               Magali D, Zachary P, Gemma M,  
               Casey S, Ben Newman, Katie C,  
               Abigail S  
                
Year 3:  Aaron B, Shailee P, Christina K,  
               Carmeli S, Itai M, Rio K, Sophia R, 
   Leona D, Rachel J, Gali R, Leo W,  
              Ashleigh K, O, Nathan T, Zev G              
 
Year 4:  Jack I, Austin L, James G, Noa G,  
                Jesse O, Eden E 
 
Year 5:  Yotam F, Kayla A, Jedd B-M,  
               Tiffany A, Jordan A, Oliver S 
 
Year 6:  Lexi B-M, Jessica H, Anna O,  
               Stella L 
Hebrew: 
Hannah Z (YK), Ariella G (Y2), Kira M (Y3), 
Aden M, Jayden L(Y4), Oscar F (Y5), Mia B, 
Jessi L (Y6),  
 
Music:  
Zev G, Reggie C, Bradley S,  (Y1), Jessie F, 
Rio Kelly , Ethan G, Hannah G(Y2), Itai M, 
Joshua G, Kian O,  Jazzy G, Nathan T , Gila 
V (Y3), Iga C, Coby S, Zac F (Y4), Georgia 
E,  (Y5),  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

We have been amazed at the amount of 
lost  
property that is being found around the 
school that has no name on it! 
 
If you have purchased anything from the 
second hand uniform shop or have been 
given items of clothing from a student 
who is no longer at the school, it is im-
portant to remove the previous  
students name from the clothing. 
 
A reminder to please put your child’s 
full name not just their first name! 
 
All items with names are returned to the 
class teacher to give back. 
 
We ask for your assistance in checking all 
your child’s items for clearly labelled 
names before  
returning back to school. 
 

Help Us to Help You! 
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